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Last night we held our ‘Class Introductions’ evening. This was the first time for a number of years after the Covid pandemic 

interfered with us being able to hold such evenings. It was wonderful to see so many parents in attendance. Also, there was 

a massive turn-out of parents at our senior syndicate camp meeting – the library was packed. Such school events are a very 

valuable aspect of our ‘home-school’ partnership…. so thank you for attending. 

 

Yesterday we held a powhiri to welcome new staff members, children and families/whānau. As usual it was a wonderful 
occasion and a very special way to welcome new people into the Richmond School whānau. Each year we have 70-80 new  
5-year-olds enrol at the school. There are usually 40-50 other new enrolments during the year and a number of new staff 
members as well. So there are certainly a lot of newbies each year.  However, due to the pandemic we haven’t held a mihi 
whakatau for a few years so there were nearly as many on the manuhiri side (new people) as the larger tangata whenua 
group (those who have been welcomed to the school in the past). It is fantastic way to acknowledge the arrival of new 
pupils, staff and whānau and their inclusion at Richmond School.  
 
Nine new staff members were welcomed to the school including five who have been trainees in the past (Miss Eggers, Mr 
Gilchrist, Mrs Andrews, Miss Springer and Miss Charlett), Mr Armstrong who taught at Richmond School in 2015, two 
parents of the school who are now teaching here (Mrs O’Connor and Mrs Bastion) and Mrs Ness who is a specialist teacher 
working for Maitai School. Miss Charlett was a pupil here 12 years ago, so it is incredibly special for her to be back here! All 
wonderful additions to our superb team. 
 

 

Our children are extremely lucky to have a fabulous skateboard park in our local area (Jubilee Park).  
 
Occasionally over the 20 years I’ve been at Richmond School I have had reason to visit the park and I’m always delighted to 

see the amazing scooter and skateboard skills of our children display. One thing that has always concerned me was that a 

number of our children were there for some time without parent supervision. A number of children tell me they are often 

there for long periods of time without their parents present or checking on them. Generally it is fine but occasionally I have 

concerns about some of the behaviours of the older children/teenagers there and the influence they may have on our 

youngsters and then disagreements there impact on behaviour in our school.  

 

Parents, please be vigilant about supervising your children at the skateboard park and also please be careful about them  

roaming the streets unsupervised. 

 

 

9th February 2023 

From the Tumuaki desk this week … 
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The school has been advised by the NZEI Te Rui Roa that it is holding a Paid Union Meeting for primary school teachers - 

Tuesday 28th February 2023 from 1:30 pm.  

 

The NZEI is the union that represents primary teachers, primary principals and support staff. Under the Employment Relations 

Act, paid union meetings are a legal entitlement to discuss union business. In our experience, the NZEI call paid union 

meetings infrequently and only when they believe that there is urgent and important business to discuss with its members. 

In this case, Employment Agreement matters. 

 

All NZEI primary teacher members are legally entitled to attend their paid union meeting. 

 

Richmond School management has decided to keep the school operating for the afternoon, manned by non-union members, 

part-time teachers and relieving teachers. This way our children will be able to continue with their education. 

 

You may hear other primary and intermediate schools have chosen to close or operate a ‘supervision’ only system where 

parents can choose to have their children go home at 12:30pm on that day or remain at school being supervised. 

 

I reiterate – RICHMOND SCHOOL IS OPEN FOR BUSINESS ALL DAY ON Tuesday 28th  February 2023. 

 

 

One of our ex-pupils and now a parent of the school (Bonny Sheehy) is the Store manager of Sal’s Pizzas. They have kindly 

donated pizza vouchers for teachers to distribute as prizes. Many hearty thanks! Please support them as they support us. 

They did the same last year with over 400 vouchers. 

https://www.facebook.com/SalsNYpizzaRichmondNelson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Class and individual photos will be 

taken on Wednesday 5th April. 

Sibling photos 8am - 9am.   

• TERM 1 – Wednesday 1st February – Thursday 6th April 

• TERM 2 – Monday 24th April – Friday 30th June 

• TERM 3 – Monday 17th July – Friday 22nd September 

• TERM 4 – Monday 9th October – Friday 15th December 

• Monday 6th February 2023 - Waitangi Day  

• Thursday 6th April - Term 1 finishes (Easter Friday 7th April) 
 

NZXEI PAID UNION MEETING 

 

 

SAL’S PIZZA – VERY GENEROUS SUPPORT 

 

 

PTC MEETING 

 Next PTC meeting is 

Monday 13th February 

at 7pm in the 

staffroom. 

All welcome 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.facebook.com_SalsNYpizzaRichmondNelson&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=jMjyjYb-oof13WC-HfNO7LqVVpKef5vH94tEygmzwTZJoYJf1OvbouXvSidF0NbM&m=CkJCDUZUsBcUAsybHUYsuGFDTW4HX9BHSyEQ6_xmoA1cV1qKslbfXjdMDerxa60C&s=3d4ZveTfjMNNJUIcqkWluU4DeUMP4hhydt_BUtIRNcY&e=


 

 

   

 

Morgan Eggers 

Maddi Springer Vanessa Ness 

Nicole Andrews Leath Armstrong Torrey Gilchrist 

Sebina Bastion Georgia Charlett 

Jess O’Connor 



 

 

IN NELSON ON SUNDAY 12th MARCH 

HELP US BE THE SCHOOL WITH THE MOST 

PARTICIPANTS & REGISTER UNDER THE 

RICHMOND SCHOOL (NELSON) NAME. 

www.tryathlon.co.nz/locations/nelson 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

24/02/2023 

Sports Registrations are open. 

We have mini football, 3x3 basketball, volleyball, baseball, hockey, 

rippa, Incrediball, & t-ball/softball available. 

 

All registrations are online –  
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Yjyxe7QnckixqwKk0_6jhv_DBooAUcdEtryZQJBgOzZUQ0ZUTk

s0U0ZFQVdGQlA0VEdZSjhNTkdZSC4u  
 

Some sports start week 3 so registration is required as soon as 

possible. 

We will close registrations on Monday 13th February. 

 
Sports shirts are available from the school office once payments are made. 

 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Yjyxe7QnckixqwKk0_6jhv_DBooAUcdEtryZQJBgOzZUQ0ZUTks0U0ZFQVdGQlA0VEdZSjhNTkdZSC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Yjyxe7QnckixqwKk0_6jhv_DBooAUcdEtryZQJBgOzZUQ0ZUTks0U0ZFQVdGQlA0VEdZSjhNTkdZSC4u


 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
DISCLAIMER These are notices we include on request of organisations and individuals. 



 

 

 


